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Curlew and Lapwing have suffered a dramatic decline in population and range over a number of years.  Curlew has been described as the UK’s highest bird conservation priority.  Shropshire Wildlife Trust and Shropshire Ornithological Society have launched a joint appeal to raise funds for conservation work for Curlew.  Community Wildlife Groups across Shropshire have been carrying out surveys looking for both species so that we can get a better picture of the population and where they are so that we can promote conservation efforts.

Abdon Wildlife Group organised a survey in 2018 in the area bounded by Holdgate, Ditton Priors, Clee St Margaret and Burwarton.  10 members carried out 3 survey visits around 1 April, 1 May & mid-June, each visit lasting around 3 hours.  As a result the Curlew population in the area is estimated at definitely 5 pairs, possibly 8, with another nest identified just outside the area.  2 pairs of Lapwing were identified.

Abdon Wildlife Group are planning to repeat the survey in 2019 as it is unlikely that we have identified all the Curlew and Lapwing pairs in our area.  We also want to extend the survey to cover the area around Stoke St Milborough, Blackford and Loughton; Broadstone, Tugford and Bouldon.

We need additional participants in 2019 to do this.  It is easy and enjoyable to do, you do not need to be an experienced bird watcher, simple instructions will be issued and training can be provided.  If you are interested in taking part in these surveys or want more information on this or the groups other activities, please either:-

Come to a meeting at 7.00pm on Wednesday 13th March at Abdon Village Hall
or
Contact: Miles Leach 07810810400   milesleach712@gmail.com

